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City Commission Special Work Session                                                  Mayor Kelly presiding 

Civic Center, Gibson Room 212 

 

CALL TO ORDER: 4:45 PM                                                           

 

CITY COMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT:  Bob Kelly, Joe McKenney, Susan Wolff and Eric 

Hinebauch. Commissioner Rick Tryon was excused.   

 

STAFF PRESENT:  Deputy City Manager Chuck Anderson; City Attorney David Dennis and Deputy 

City Attorney Rachel Taylor; Finance Director Melissa Kinzler; Public Works Director Chris Gaub, City 

Engineer Jesse Patton, Engineer Amanda Brownlee and Sanitation Manager Ross Bartell; Library Director 

Susie McIntyre; Police Chief Jeff Newton; Fire Chief Jeremy Jones; and, Deputy City Clerk Darcy Dea. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT  

 

Brian Cayko, City resident, submitted written comments, via March 20, 2023 correspondence, expressed 

concern about a public library director exposing children to a drag queen story hour and being dishonest 

about having done so.  He further expressed concern that the financial information with regard to the 

library and possible levy were misleading and demonstrated to be utilized for inappropriate purposes, 

such as hiring social workers.  He requested that the Commission consider these things carefully and no 

longer allow this kind of disgraceful, untrustworthy, and manipulative behavior to continue in the 

leadership of the public library. 

 

Jeni Dodd, City resident, commented that lying is one of the most detrimental human behaviors and 

when government officials and employees lie, it is disingenuous and destroys public trust.  Ms. Dodd 

expressed concern that Library Director Susie McIntyre lied about several aspects of a drag queen story 

hour and was misleading about a certain book being in the adult section when it was classified as a comic 

book.  Ms. Dodd commented that it is very disturbing and inappropriate that Library Director McIntyre 

would equate death threats to concerns expressed by a Great Falls Pachyderm club member over a drag 

queen story hour and obscene material accessible to children. Ms. Dodd further commented that the 

consideration of a Library Mill Levy during a recession shows how out of touch Library Director 

McIntyre and the Library Board are with the public.  Ms. Dodd concluded that Library Director McIntyre 

lacks awareness of the financial stress of the working class, has misrepresented the current spending per 

capita of the library and should be removed from her position as library director. 

 

1. LIBRARY UPDATE 

 

Mayor Kelly read from a prepared list of questions from Commissioner Tryon and Library Director Susie 

McIntyre read her prepared responses.  

2. FIBER AND 5 G TELECOMMUNICATION PRESENTATION 

 

Public Works Engineer Amanda Brownlee reviewed and discussed the following PowerPoint: 
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Mayor Kelly received clarification that the Engineering fees are standard across the board.  He suggested 



JOURNAL OF SPECIAL COMMISSION WORK SESSION  

March 21, 2023 
 

 

03/21/23 

 

 

that Public Works Engineers be mindful of all the businesses wanting to install fiber and make sure that it 

is charging appropriately.   

Public Works Engineer Jesse Patton explained that because WANRack was school related, it was billed 

per hour and the City was able to recoup all costs. TDS will be a Franchise Agreement and will be billed 

per hour for its costs.  He added that there has not been any yearly fees to compare to hourly; however, 

that information will be provided to the Commission when it is available. 

Mayor Kelly suggested that Public Works Engineers look at this demand across the board with other 

engineering products that are billed out on a regular basis.  Mayor Kelly added that the demand is high for 

applicants wanting to put cable in, there is money available for infrastructure and applicants should not be 

sent away.  He suggested that a company hired to place antennas on the Gore Hill Water Tower would 

also consider sponsoring the mural.  

Mayor Kelly requested that Public Works Engineer Brownlee look into a damaged Americans with 

Disabilities Act (ADA) access south of the Great Falls Public Library. 

Commissioner Wolff received clarification that the preferred place for installation of fiber would be under 

the sidewalk on both sides with regard to the Alley Cross Section PowerPoint slide. 

Commissioner McKenney inquired about the sudden interest in fiber and if the businesses involved are 

competing against each other. 

Public Works Engineer Brownlee responded that federal money has been provided to companies for fiber 

installation and some of the businesses are competitors. 

Deputy City Manager Chuck Anderson added that this is timely because construction season is 

approaching soon.  With the number of applications, companies such as TDS might be the first competitor 

that Charter/Spectrum has had in the community. The companies will be looking to go across the 

community and it will be a multi-year project doing fiber layout.  He explained that there is also federal 

guidelines regarding 5G and federal law has been passed that if the City delays telecommunication 

providers past a certain date, they do not have to follow any local rules.  

3. 2023 RATE ANALYSIS FOR SANITATION DIVISION 

 

Public Works Director Chris Gaub reviewed and discussed the following PowerPoint: 
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Finance Director Melissa Kinzler provided a Total Sanitation Fund Cash Flow with Capital Outlay 10 

Year Replacement handout. 

Mayor Kelly commented that the 10-year average annual increase of $.65 is excellent fiscal management 

with regard to the Previous Residential 96 Gallon Rate Increases PowerPoint slide.  Mayor Kelly added 

that residents have the option of choosing another provider if they do not want to pay the rate increase for 

sanitation services.  Mayor Kelly pointed out that several citizens have indicated to him how kind and 

considerate the sanitation drivers are and the Public Works Department has received several compliments. 

DISCUSSION OF POTENTIAL UPCOMING WORK SESSION TOPICS 

 

Deputy City Manager Chuck Anderson reported that the City Manager’s Annual Performance Evaluation 

and Contract Review will be a topic for the April 4, 2023 Special Commission Meeting.  The April 4, 

2023 work session will consist of a Utility Rate review, as well as a Court remodel/relocation update.  
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Topics for the April 18, 2023 work session will consist of a Collective Bargaining preparation and GO 

Bond Infrastructure related to Safety Levy. 

Mayor Kelly explained that the April 4, 2023 Special City Commission Meeting will begin at 4:00 p.m. 

and regardless of whether it is finished early, the regular work session will start at its regular time at 5:30 

p.m. 

ADJOURN 

 

There being no further discussion, Mayor Kelly adjourned the informal special work session of March 21, 

2023 at 5:54 p.m. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


